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 The police department project is now complete with the 

exception of a few minor issues that will be completed after parts 

arrive. The project went very well and the building is a nice 

addition to the City. 

 Work on the 2nd floor of the Municipal Building and the old police 

department is moving along, we expect to move the Building 

Department in to their new space by the end of the month. 

 The Energy Audit Project has started. All lighting systems at the 

golf course have been upgraded. New heating and cooling for the 

kitchen area have been installed and tested. The Computer Aided 

Facility Management System (FMX) is up and running and all 

directors attended a training session. The Town Hall and outdoor 

pool area are next on the list to be upgraded. 

 The Parks Department is keeping up with the Spring schedule. The 

ball diamonds and soccer fields are ready for use. All mowing 

equipment is serviced and ready to be put into action. 

 Repairs on the damaged plaster at the Town Hall is now complete. 

Painting has started and will be completed by April 22nd. New 

lighting systems will be installed by April 29th. The project is on 

schedule to be completed by May 1st. 

 


